
Brunswick Reformed Church 
3535 Grafton Road – Brunswick, OH 44212  

Lead Pastor- Dan Toot  

Associate Pastor- Jay Carroll 
 

Worship Services 

Sunday  9:00  &  10:30 am 

Adult Sunday School 9:00 & Children’s Sunday School 10:30am 

www.b-r-c.org 
 

Where the love of Jesus is transforming lives…. 



Welcome to Brunswick Reformed Church’s worship celebrations.  

To make our mutual experience more enjoyable today please: 

 

1.  Relax - At BRC you can rest assured that you will not be embarrassed, 

singled out, or put on the spot. 

 

2.  Fill Out a Welcome Card - These can be dropped in the offering plate 

later. The information won’t be misused, and will help us know who’s been 

here.  It’s also a great way to drop a note to, or request a contact from, a staff 

member. 

 

3.  Ask for Prayer - If you have a prayer  concern to share, pick up a 

prayer request form from the cart in back.  Give completed forms to an usher 

or the pastor before the service begins. 

 

4.  Know There Are Options for Children –  

 The small room in the right rear corner has rocking chairs where little 

ones can be rocked, quieted or nursed. 

 We have an excellent nursery for ages 0-3 at the far end of our education 

wing. 

 

5.  Join Us for Fellowship - Coffee and juice are served in the fellowship 

area after each service.  Join us and get acquainted.  We do ask that you not 

take drinks into worship with you. 

 

6.  Do Not Feel Obligated to Give - If you are a first-time guest, please do 

not feel obligated to participate in the offering.  This is a time when members 

and regular attendees honor God by giving to his work through this church.  

Let today be our gift to you. 

 

7.  “Give by Text” is available. Simply send a text to 330-239-8652 with 

the amount you would like to contribute.  

 

8.  BRC is on the web www.b-r-c.org 

 
Who Is BRC? We are a member of the Reformed Church in  

America, a Protestant denomination that goes back to the Reformation 

period in Europe when the Church was “reformed” according to the 

Word of God. 

We are a mixture of Christians from many denominational  
backgrounds, all seeking to grow in our spiritual maturity as we live 
by faith with Jesus as our forgiver and leader.   

Sunday, July 1st 

Greeters (9) – Dennis Parker 

 (10:30) – Jim and Eileen 

Smalley 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) – Sandy Goots, Serena Kramer 

  

Ushers (9) – Paul Buser, Mike Pasko 

   Assisting –Dick Sensiba, Earl Gentile 

(10:30) - Kenny Wright, Mark Herbert 

   Assisting – Carol Rounds, Bonnie  

Ansel, Katie Patterson 

  

Hospitality Team - Bill & Nancy Sutton 

 - Lenart, Toom 

  

Elder – Rick Meyer 

Deacon –Pete Nixon 

Sunday, June 24 

Greeters (9) – Gail Bindel 

 (10:30) – Mark Herbert 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) – Renee Garapic, Alexis Metcalf 

  

Ushers (9) – Nick Virzi, Mel Wilk 

   Assisting – Paul Buser, Mike Pasko  

(10:30) - Bob Besida, Eric Kramer 

   Assisting – Kenny Wright, Mark  

Herbert 

  

Hospitality Team - Bill & Nancy Sutton 

 - Meyer, Reichle 

  

Elder – Steve Zapotechne 

SERVING AT BRC 

Sunday, June 17th 

Greeters (9) -Jim and Donna Gates 

 (10:30) – Carol Rounds and Katie 

Patterson 
 

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) – Jennifer Poore, Madison Hansel 

  

Ushers (9) – Rick Meyer, Paul Morgan 

   Assisting – Nick Virzi, Mel Wilk  

(10:30) - Usher needed, Pete Nixon 

   Assisting – Bob Besida, Eric Kramer 

  

Hospitality Team - Bill & Nancy Sutton 

 - Shuster, Coyne 
 

Elder – Mark Herbert 

Deacon –Steve Dickens 

To get a cd of any of our sermons, 
simply write “cd” and the requested 
date on your Welcome Card. You’ll 
find your requested cds on the shelf 
across from the kitchen. The sermon 
audio files, sermon outlines, study 
questions, verses, and bulletins are 
available on the church website 
www.b-r-c.org. 

http://www.b-r-c.org


  
Please keep Doris and Donna Sidwell in your prayers after the passing 
of CJ earlier in the week.  Understandably so Doris is not doing well 
with this, so please pray for peace and comfort for their entire  
family.  As of right now there is no service or viewing planned, we will 
keep you updated.  
 
Earl Holzheimer did not have his surgery on Thursday because he was 
in AFib. They gave him several medications in the ER and his heart 
was back to normal rhythm and he was back at home. He will be on 
meds for his heart.  
 
 
Continue faithful in prayer for those with ongoing health concerns:  
Marie Buser, Bob Cooperrider, Rick Demeter, Emerson Draiss,  
Jeanette Fagan, Nancy & Bob Hanwell, Zak Harbaugh, Earl 
Holzheimer, Rose Murray, Eileen Raich, Gini Reinke, Dick Read, 
Kathy Rogoff, Nancy Sutton, Ted Szenger, and Margaret Zapotechne. 
Continue to pray for our military personnel. 

Welcome to Worship! 

Order of Worship 

*Heart Preparation  

*Time of Praise 

*Prayer 

*Recite catechism/ confession/ creed 

*Announcements (children dismissed by pastor at this time during 10:30 service) 

*Message 

*Prayer Concerns/ Congregational Prayer (giving of our offerings)  

*Time of Praise  

*Doxology/ Benediction/ The Lord’s Blessing 

Heidelberg Catechism 
 
Question 27. What do you understand by the providence of God?  
 
Answer. Providence is the almighty and ever  present power  of God 
by which he upholds, as with his hand, heaven and earth and all  
creatures, and so rules them that leaf and blade, rain and drought, fruitful 
and lean years, food and drink, health and sickness, prosperity and  
poverty- all things, in fact, come to us not by chance but from his  
fatherly hand. 



Our offering on 6/10/18 was $5,300.00 towards the annual budget. Total 

weekly needed for budget is $8452.00.   

Sunday June 17, 2018 
 
 9:00 am: Worship service 
 
9:00 am: World Religions class (continued from last year), Green 
  Room 
 
10:30 am.:   Worship Service 
 
10:45 am.:  Children’s Church for Pre-K through  
  3rd Grade, Green Room 

New study starting Wednesday mornings! The Call by 

Adam Hamilton-It is the life and message of the Apostle 

Paul. It is open to anyone who would care to join. The 

study is 6 weeks long, Wednesdays 10-12. 

We at BRC want to bless dads with a small gift 

to show our appreciation for all that they do for 

their families. We also want to bless all the men 

of this church for the role they play as spiritual 

fathers to our kids.  Thank you to you all! 

***AEIOU = Adults Engaged Inwardly Outwardly Upwardly*** 
Attention Any and All Adults (18+):  The next AEIOU gathering is  
Dinner Out!!  We will be eating at Brew Garden by Southpark Mall 
at 6:30pm on Saturday, June 23rd.  This will be a casual evening of  
fellowship.  If you have not attended an AEIOU gathering before this 
would be an excellent chance to get engaged.  Please use the Signup  
Genius to sign up with the number attending.  Reservations will be under 
BRC/Toom.  We hope to get a nice spot outside if the weather  
cooperates.  Questions please call or text Jeff Toom @ 330-523-0352. 
 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080b4ba4aa22a3fb6-rsvp 

Operation BRC! 

 

 
What in the world is "Operation BRC"?  It is a mission to see  
transformation happen here at BRC in 2018 in a few specific ways.  We 
believe that God is at work doing amazing things in and through our 
congregation this year.  And we believe that God has put this mission on 
our hearts.  It is a mission: 
 
1)  To see 20 people become members of BRC this year.  
 
2)  To see our Sunday worship attendance grow to 200 people. 
 
3)  To see each of our ministries and ministry leaders get encouraged 
and strengthened by our E.D.G.E. (Elder, Deacon, Greater Elder) 
Teams. 
 
4)  To see our church family grow in the area of financial stewardship. 
 
5)  To increase the safety and security of our church family at our  
facility. 
 
The pastoral staff and consistory have been working diligently to see 
these objectives realized over the course of this calendar year, but we 
need everyone's help.  We as a church need to rally behind these causes 
and engage this mission together.  Will you join us by praying that this 
mission will be blessed by God, and that He would be the primary  
driving force behind seeing these objectives accomplished?  Will you 
join the pastors and consistory in working diligently in any way you can 
to see this form of transformation take place in our midst here at 
BRC?  We need everyone to play a part, to get involved, and to advance 
this mission here at Brunswick Reformed Church!  Let's do it together! 



 
 
 
 
 
June 24th  Brunswick Summer Celebration Parade 
 
July 1st-July 7th  Mission Trip 
 
July 21st  Tidal Wave at Beulah Beach 
 
July 21-26th   High School Camp at Beulah Beach 
 
August 26th   Church Picnic 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL! 
 

A giant THANK YOU to everyone who volunteered this week at 
VBS.  We had an amazing week with about 130 kids each night!   

Everyone was helpful and willing to do whatever needed to be done.   
Thank you so very much!  

THIS WEEK: 
 
Monday: GriefShare, meets from 7-9 pm, Green Room 

  Deacons meet, 6-7:30pm, Meeting office 

  Consistory meets 7:30-9:l30pm, Red Room 

 

Tuesday: REFIT®, 6:30-7:30pm, Fellowship area 

 

Wednesday: Small Group, studying The Call by Adam  

 Hamilton, 10am-12pm, Green Room   

 Sign Language class, 6:30-8:30pm, Red Room 

 

Thursday: REFIT®, 6:30-7:30pm, Fellowship area 

  Worship Team rehearsal, 7:15pm 

 

Friday:  Shining Stars meet at Southwest Commons at  

  1:30 p.m., studying 2 Samuel 

 

Saturday: No REFIT®, Columbus training, resumes Tuesday 

Starting on Wednesday June 20th from 6:30-8:30 
pm there will be a conversational sign language 
class being taught by Krista Caruth.  It will run for 
10 weeks, with no class on July 4th and July 25th, 
ending on September 5th.  If you are interested and 
are planning on being there on June 20th please 

write sign-language on your welcome card.  There is no book to  
purchase with this class.  Any questions contact Krista at 
kmcaruth13@yahoo.com  

mailto:kmcaruth13@yahoo.com


REACT Student Ministries...... 
 
For Sunday,  June 17th 
TODAY  we will have Sunday school.  
 
 
Sunday school will continue  throughout the  

summer with the exception of June 30-July 23 as a short break and a few 
other Sundays.  

NEW option for ages 12-18! If you 

can’t go to camp for the week, how 

about for a day? Saturday July 21st is 

TIDAL WAVE at Beulah Beach! Cost for  students is $20 and  

transportation will be provided. 

 

Beulah Beach-Grades 9th-12th 

High school camp is July 21-July 26th (INCLUDES TIDAL WAVE!) 

 

We are excited to offer an incentive opportunity for Beulah Beach! 
Any student that signs up along with a friend that does not normally 
come to our church or go to youth group will receive one of the  
registrations for free.  That means if your family does not have a problem 
affording camp, then we would encourage the students to ask a friend and 
they could go for free, or you could work something out where you 
would each pay half which would significantly decrease the cost of camp 
for that week.  Feel free to ask David any questions you might have 
 

Register for both camps online at www.beulahbeach.org/

overnightcamp. The Voucher code is BRC25 for a $25 discount.  

Brochures are available on the shelf by the kitchen 

This week Pastor Dan will be live on Facebook 
at 8pm today! Tune in for  the next discussion 
about the book of Acts. The series is available on  
Netflix called A.D. The Bible Continues (also 
called A.D. Kingdom and Empire). If you can’t 
watch at that time, the videos stay available on 

the Brunswick Reformed Church Facebook page. 

 

Katie Haynes graduation party!  

Saturday June 23rd at 2:00 pm 

8385 Ryan Rd Seville, OH 

Sunday June 24th is the parade at the end of 
the Brunswick Summer Celebration which 
BRC has entered in this year again.  If you want 
to help us have a strong BRC presence in the 
parade then please plan on walking or riding 
with us, the more the merrier.   
 

Please write parade on your welcome card if you are interested. 

***MISSION TRIP MEETING***  

Our next mission trip meeting is June 24th at 6pm. The meeting should 

not last more than an hour. Please make sure to get David your t-shirt 

size as soon as possible. Any questions, contact David Morgan. 

 

Mission trip dates are now July 1-7th. The team will be departing at 3pm 

on July 1st.Please bring your remaining $50 of payment to the meeting 

if you have not already paid. 


